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January 18, 2024 

Uptown Rezoning Application  
150 NW 68th Street 
Case No. UDP-Z24001 

RE: Rezoning from Residential  Mult i family Mid R ise/Medium High Density  (RMM-25) 
District to Uptown Urban Village Northeast  (UUV-NE) District – 150 NW 68th Street - ULDR 
Rezoning Criteria Responses 

The property owner, Cypress Development, LLC, is requesting to rezone 991,359 square feet (22.7 acres) 
of land located at 150 NW 68th Street from Residential Multifamily Mid Rise/Medium High-Density District 
(RMM-25) District to Uptown Urban Village Northeast (UUV-NE) District to permit the development of a 
mixed-use project on the site. The City of Fort Lauderdale staff is processing the rezoning on behalf of 
the property owner. 

Pursuant to the City’s Unified Land Development Regulations (ULDR) Section 47-24.4.D, Rezoning 
Criteria, an applicant must demonstrate that the application for a rezoning meet the following 
criteria: 

1. The zoning district proposed is consistent with the City's Comprehensive Plan.

The property is currently zoned RMM-25 and has an underlying land use designation of
Employment Center which is intended to encourage employment-based development, as
well as retail, restaurant, office, service, business and residential uses. The proposed UUV-NE
zoning district is consistent with this land use designation. Please refer to the
Comprehensive Plan Consistency section within this report for additional information.

2. The changes anticipated by the proposed rezoning will not adversely impact the character
of development in or near the area under consideration.
The development in the surrounding area is characterized mainly by office, hotel, and
commercial uses with a lack of residential and mixed-use developments. Rather than
adversely impacting the character of development in the area with more intense uses such
as industrial manufacturing, the proposed rezoning to UUV-NE will have a positive impact by
allowing for mixed-use development that will create a stronger tax base, add residential to
the area, and will further the live, work, play environment that the City envisions for the area.

3. The character of the area proposed is suitable for the uses permitted in the proposed zoning
district and is compatible with surrounding districts and uses.

The UUV-NE zoning district permitted uses are compatible with the surrounding zoning
district’s permitted uses in such that hotel, and mixed-use developments are permitted in both
the existing and proposed zoning, with the addition of residential use permitted in the
proposed zoning district as a mixed-use development. The City explicitly adopted the
Uptown Master Plan to promote residential and mixed-use for the area. Furthermore, the
Uptown Master Plan identifies specific character subareas that residential and mixed-use
should be allowed which are more suitable, which is applicable in this request.

Prepared by Urban Design and Planning staff for Case No. UDP- Z24001 
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT 

700 NW 19TH AVENUE | FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33311 
954-828-5207 | www.fortlauderdale.gov
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